


cars of the residents (there being no off-road parking for the houses on Strawberry 
Bank). 
 
We understand that in 1992 a planning application to build a small number of houses 
at Clarendon farm was rejected because of safety concerns around the Manse Road 
Canal Bridge. We do not believe that any safety improvements have been made to the 
bridge since that time and the proposals by West Lothian Council to build a far larger 
number of houses at the above-mentioned sites would only seem to adversely impact 
the safety of pedestrians and other road users in the bridge area.   
 
We also note that the canal basin area is one of Linlithgow’s major tourist attractions. 
Any further increase in the volume of traffic passing through this area would 
undoubtedly diminish its appeal to visitors with a knock-on effect to the local 
economy. 
 
In addition, the Local Development Plan for Linlithgow proposes 569 new houses and 
it is clear that this would lead to a significant increase in the volume of traffic which 
would exacerbate the problem of air quality in the Linlithgow area.   
 
We also note that the majority of the new developments are south of the canal, but 
strongly believe that until the single file access to the areas south of the canal are 
removed (namely the railway bridge at High Port, under the canal at Edinburgh Road, 
over the canal at Manse Road and Friars Brae canal bridge) that no new house 
building should take place on areas south of the canal. 
 
Whilst we note that the Local Development Plan indicates that development of 
Linlithgow Academy will be needed before any new building takes place, we also 
consider that the proposed new houses would put an undue burden on the local 
primary schools and there does not appear to be any proposed development of the 
local primary schools to accommodate the potential increase in pupil numbers. 
 
For at least these reasons, we strongly object to the sites H-LL 10 and H-LL 4 in 
Linlithgow.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Mairi and Michael Watts 
 




